
Earlier this year, the 17 HUG-a-Child girls moved into a newer and more spacious home with the help of a few 

HUG board members, Missionaries Gerritt and Julie Van Wagenen, and several others. The home is located 

in the same area—a suburb of Port au Prince—where the girls were formerly housed. According to HUG 

Founder Donald Lyons, First Presbyterian Church of Columbia, S.C., provided “many of the needed funds to 

get the infrastructure of this home in order.” He adds that Open Doors Baptist Church in New York “has been 

a tremendous help in furnishing the home.”

When the girls walked from their very crowded former home and saw their new, more spacious 3-bedroom 

home for the first time, they squealed, yelled and hugged one another in joy!
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Dear Friends,

We are very thankful to God and to every one who 

allow us in the Valley of Hope to start with the 

goat project. It is working very well and we start to 

spread it with some other people in the community 

of Bernard Galette Chambon. I received last week 

the goat project report from our goat supervisor. 

We have now a total of 70 female goats. They 

already give 39 babies. Six of the babies were 

males; we sell them and buy females.

For now we have 39 new people in the project. 

Those received each of them a female baby goat. 

The number of people having goat now is 109.

 

Since November 2013, we started with a chicken’s 

project. We had 300 chickens that we gave to 

the women in the church to sell so that they can 

have some income for themselves and also we can 

continue to buy new chickens. Now we have 300 

again and they will be ready to sell in 15 days.

May God richly bless you.

Pastor Maxeau



For seven years, Phyll Van Es has been praying that the 

Lord would give her an opportunity to serve in Haiti. 

With the support and prayers from her home church 

in Iowa, Phyll boarded a plane in December to travel 

to Haiti to become the new house manager for My 

Father’s Guest House. Before settling at #16 Rue Dahlia, 

she first visited three Haitian missions that she served 

at from 2007 to the present. 

She will be overseeing reservations, grocery shopping, 

and hospitality, as well as the staff at the Guest House. 

“I am so excited to be here!” expressed Phyll. “Words 

cannot express the joy I feel.”

My Father’s Guest House, located in a suburb of Port 

au Prince, is available for church groups, missionaries, 

pastors, etc. Visit www.myfathersguesthouse.com  

or call: 1-786-472-1684.

The Mud Dogs, including HUG CEO Bruce Williams 

(center), spent several days in January constructing 

walls for the new church at the top of Cha Cha Mountain. 

Pastor Maxeau assisted, while his wife kept the Mud 

Dogs well fed. This summer, a youth group from 

Columbia, S.C. will help as well. 

The goal is for the Mud Dogs to return in January 2015 

to help with the remainder of the project. The church will 

hopefully be dedicated in the spring of 2015.

New My Father’s Guest  
House Manager in Place

Progress on Cha Cha

“I am so excited to be here!” expressed Phyll.  

“Words cannot express the joy I feel …”

AN IRONBELIEVER

Will you consider sponsoring  
one of these girls?
Yes, I would like to make a recurring monthly donation (check one):

        $333/month 	      $250/month	   $100/month 	 $50/month	         $_________ per month 

I would like to make a one time gift in the amount of $___________.

Payments can be made by completing the information below and returning it to us. You can also mail a 

check to the address below.

Credit Card Information
Name________________________________________________________

Credit Card Number____________________________________________   

Expiration Date_______/_______ Card Security Code: _ ______________

Credit Card Billing Address:   

Street:_______________________________________________________  

City: ____________________ State:_____  Zip Code:_________________

Telephone: ________________________ Email:______________________

Cardholder Signature:_____________________Date:_____/_____/______

Haiti Under God

1612 Marion St, Suite 100 

Columbia, SC 29201

SUBMIT TO

Consider donating online  
Visit: haitiundergod.org
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On September 28th, Paige Tyler, a HUG board 

member and active volunteer in Haiti during 

short term mission trips, will be competing in an 

IRONMAN triathlon in Chattanooga, Tenn., to 

benefit the HUG-a-Child girls. The triathlon is a 

long distance event that consists of a 2.4 mile 

swim, a 112 mile bike ride, and a 26.2 mile run. All 

has to be accomplished in a strict time frame of 

17 hours. Paige’s goal is to raise $17,000 for the 17 

girls at HUG-a-Child girls home. She said that all of 

the proceeds donated during her months of training 

prior to the event will be donated to assist with the girls’ 

basic needs of shelter, clothing, and food. 

To help, donate to www.haitiundergod.org and indicate that you would like it 

to go toward the fundraising goal of $17,000 for HUG an Iron Believer. Send email  

inquiries to Paige at paigetylerHUG@gmail.com.


